
 

 

Board Minutes 
Minutes of the Public Hearing to Adopt Rules held Friday, November 18, 2011 

 
The South Dakota State Board of Technical Professions held a public hearing on Friday, 
November 18, 2011 at 2:00 p.m. in its Board Room, Rushmore Building, Rapid City, 
South Dakota; Chairman Drake Olson, presided. 
 
The purpose of the meeting was to conduct a public hearing on the proposed rules of 
the Board numbered 20:38:12:00 to 20:38:39:13 inclusive, adopted under the authority 
of SDCL Chapter 36-18A. 
 
Hearing Officer:  Drake T. Olson, Chairman, Sioux Falls, South Dakota. 
 
Members of the Board in Attendance:  Randy D. Bacon, Jeffery A. Hazard, Jeffrey J. 
Nelson, Leonard C. Neugebauer, and Dennis B. Micko.  
 
Members of the Board absent:  Hani F. Shafai 
 
Others in Attendance:  Mark Humphreys, Executive Director; Kathryn Patterson, Senior 
Secretary; Kay Jones, Secretary.  
 
Written Testimony: 
 
The hearing officer marked and entered into the record three emails which had been received by 
the Executive Director. The emails were received from Larry Headrick, Environmental Scientist, 
SD Petroleum Release Compensation Fund; Kristi Goehring, SD Society of Professional Land 
Surveyors; and Brian S. Jenner, SD Engineering Society.  
 
Oral Testimony:  None 
 
Discussion was held by the Board and Staff Attorney Arnold regarding typographical changes in 
the rules for clarification and a question about the reinstatement fees.  Per the discussion, the 
following changes were made: 
 

1. Page 114: “…and a one-hour version for applicants who have passed the 15 hours of the 
NCEES examinations.” Removal of the word “the”. 

2. Page 104: Subsection (5) of ARSD 20:38:30:02 is not addressed in ARSD 20:38:31:03.  
Added subsection (5) of ARSD 20:38:30:02 to subsection (3) of ARSD 20:38:31:03. 

3. Page 130:  “Teaching credit does not apply to part-time or full-time faculty.”  Added 
“part-time or”. 

4. Page 120:  Added ARSD 20:38:33:07 – Reinstatement fees, and made the necessary 
changes to reflect the new rule.  The new ARSD 20:38:33:07 was formally found in 
ARSD 20:38:19:05(3).  In the previous version of the rule changes, the reinstatement fee 
was removed.  After discussion, it was reinserted into the rules as a rule by itself.  There 
are no new fee increases. 
 



 

 

Chairman Drake T. Olson stated that anyone wishing copies of the minutes of the Board 
meeting, copies of the letters entered as exhibits, or notices of Board meetings could write the 
South Dakota Board of Technical Professions.  
         
Adjournment: 2:12 p.m. 
 
 Respectfully Submitted, 
 
 
              
         
        Mark Humphreys,  
        Executive Director 
 
       


